
South Ribble Orienteering Club Treasurer’s report to the 2023 AGM 
 
In the twelve months leading up to our financial year end on 31st July the SROC finances 
returned to an even keel. This was despite us losing our big event of the year, on 
Whitbarrow, to late permission problems. Had this event gone ahead we might have 
expected 2 or 3 thousand pounds surplus from it. 
 
As it happens the SROC share of the surplus made by the very successful 2023 JK 
compensated for this, being just over £3000. This was in recognition of us providing two 
areas and considerable manpower for the Sprint day. 
 
Other smaller events all contributed to the total income and helped us reach a total 
balance of £18493.19 at year end, meaning a surplus of £3861.71 was declared for the 
year. 
 
This fortunate set of circumstances means we have continued to be able to support our 
talented juniors, when they are selected for various tours, and our SROC teams entering 
the JK and British Relays, and the CompassSport Cup. 
 
Our finances are now in the best shape since 3 or 4 years ago, and all being well we can 
continue to operate as normal over the forthcoming year. 
 
 
 
 
Chris Roberts 
August 2023 


